
IMPORTANT INFORMATION ABOUT YOUR DRINKING WATER 
Monitoring Requirements Not Met for Grand Traverse Band East Bay Water Works 

 
Our water system violated one drinking water standards over the past year. Even though these 
were not emergencies, as our customers, you have a right to know what happened and what we 
did to correct these situations.  
 
We are required to monitor your drinking water for specific contaminants on a regular basis. 
Results of regular monitoring are an indicator of whether or not our drinking water meets health 
standards. During 2019 we did not monitor and/or test for Inorganic Contaminants (IOCs) in 
the 2017-2019 compliance period and therefore cannot be sure of the quality of our drinking 
water during that time. 

 
What should I do? 
 
There is nothing you need to do at this time. 
 
The table below lists the contaminant(s) we did not properly test for during the last year and 
compliance period, how often we are supposed to sample for IOCs and how many samples we 
are supposed to take, how many samples we took, when samples should have been taken, and 
the date on which follow-up samples were (or will be) taken. 
 

 
Contaminant 

 
Required 
sampling 
frequency 

 
Number of 
samples 
taken  

 
When all samples 
should have been 
taken 

 
When samples 
were or will be 
taken 

     
 
IOCs 

 
Once every 3 
years 

 
0 

 
2017-2019 

 
July 2020 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
What happened? What is being done? 
 
It is the intent of the GTB DPW to sample for the IOC’s during the month of July 2020.  If any 
IOC contaminant is present above EPA standards, we will be sending out notification by mail 
and online.  If you require any additional information regarding this violation or have questions 
about your public water system you can contact Joe Huhn at: joe.huhn@gtbindians.com or 231-
499-4235.  
 
 
 
This notice is being sent to you by the Grand Traverse Band Department of Public Works – East Bay 
Water Works 
 
  State Water System ID#: 5293603__.  Date distributed:   6/23/2020 
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